Kentucky’s Future: Mining Untapped Treasure,
Children and Youth of the Commonwealth Who Are Gifted and Talented
A White Paper on Gifted Education



The white paper on gifted education, Kentucky’s Future: Mining Untapped Treasure, Children and Youth of the Commonwealth Who Are Gifted and Talented, examines the urgent need to provide challenging educational opportunities for gifted students and calls for an increase in funding.
Fundamental Beliefs Anchoring the White Paper

There is a need for:
1. Ongoing professional development in gifted education
· Most classroom teachers and school administrators have very little or no training in meeting and identifying the unique learning needs of gifted students.

· The importance of a teacher’s ability to meet student needs has been demonstrated by researchers.
· Teachers need training to skillfully modify the curriculum to accommodate the different rates at which students learn as well as their depth of understanding. 
2. Comprehensive identification of gifted students
· Significant achievement gaps exist across all populations. Likewise, giftedness cuts across those same populations.
· The number of K-3 children selected for Primary Talent Pool services represents a mere fraction recommended by the Kentucky regulations on gifted and talented services.

· Kentucky requires identification in five areas, but typically only the specific academic aptitude and general intellectual ability are identified consistently across the Commonwealth. The areas of leadership, creativity, and the visual and performing arts are not adequately identified due to insufficient professional development and fiscal resources.
3. Appropriate services for children who are gifted and talented, K - Grade 12
· The policy implications of the decades of research on acceleration are widely ignored by the wider educational community. The research is expansive and consistent, yet rarely implemented.
· K-12 children require rigorous curriculum. Rigor is learning that is personally challenging to the learner both in the depth of content and in complexity of thought. 
· The needs of gifted students differ significantly from other students. The needs arise from gifted children’s strengths – their ability to learn at a significantly faster pace and their hunger for advanced, complex curricula.

The state allocation for gifted and talented education acknowledges that gifted children have unique learning needs that must be addressed. Gifted education in Kentucky was first funded in 1978 at $565,700. In 1990, with the funding at $5,997,000, gifted students were included as a category of “exceptional children” with the passage of the Kentucky Education Reform Act. Funding levels since then have not kept up with the increased expectations and expenses. The current allocation of $7,121,500 provides a beginning but in no way covers the full cost of professional development, identification, and appropriate gifted and talented services.
The supporters of the white paper call for $25 million in annual state allocations, a modest beginning, but an important incremental step toward improving educational opportunities for Kentucky’s children who are gifted and talented.
Please join us as we advocate for increased funding to support appropriate educational opportunities for gifted children. The white paper can be accessed at www.wku.edu/kage or by contacting the KAGE office.
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